£ 21

RECEIVED
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
EL DORADO COUNTY
8:26 am, Jan 31, 2011

LATE DISTRIBUTION

Date 8:26 am, Jan 31, 2011

Cool-Pilot Hill Advisory Committee

Post Office Box 22 Pilot Hill, CA 95664

January 30, 2011

BOARD OF SUPERVISIONS
EL DORADO COUNTY
2011 JAN 31 AM 8: 1

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors 330 Fair Lane Placerville, CA 95667 [By FAX only: 530.622.3645]

Please deliver to each Board Member

Re: Resolution regarding Management of the Auburn State Recreation Area

Dear Members of the Board,

The Cool-Pilot Hill Advisory Committee (CPHAC) has witnessed, first hand, the deterioration of the Auburn State Recreation Area. This Recreation Area serves as a significant recreational resource to the residents of El Dorado County and its current state of mismanagement regarding fuel loads within the Area poses a very real threat to our adjacent communities of Cool, Pilot Hill and Georgetown.

Our Committee enthusiastically supports Supervisor Ron Briggs' Resolution calling on the US Department of Interior to properly fund and manage these lands for the recreational use and protection of all of El Dorado County's residents.

In this time of budgetary cuts, we must speak up and become the "squeaky wheel" to get things done. Supervisor Briggs is to be commended for initiating this process. <u>Please vote to approve his Resolution.</u>

Sincerely

Larry Ring, Chairperson